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Public Minutes of the Local Governing Board of Ravenscroft Primary School

Date: Thursday 29" November 2018

Time: 19.00pm

Venue: Ravenscroft School, Carson Road, London E16 4BG

Present: Anush Begoyan Co-opted Representative (Chair)
Jakira Rowshan Co-opted Representative
Natalia Karpukhina Parent Representative
Louise Baker Staff Representative
Simon Bond Head Teacher

In attendance: Jagdeep Ghatoare Chief Finance Officer (for 86b)

Janice Faldo Clerk

81.  Welcome / Introductions / Apologies for absence / Quorum
Governors and attendees were welcomed to the meeting. Apologies were received and condoned
from Graham Folkes, Patricia Regis, Veronica Nosiri and Elizabeth O’Connell. Governors noted that
the meeting was quorate.

ACTION
* Louise Baker will determine the membership intentions of Veronica Nosiri and if a change of
day for the meeting would assist her in attending.

82. Declaration of interests, pecuniary or otherwise in respect of items on the agenda
There were no declarations of interest on any item of the agenda.

83. Public minutes of the previous federated local governing board meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 27" September 2018 were AGREED as an accurate record and
signed by the Chair with no matters arising.

84. Constitution
Governors noted the election of Miss Elizabeth O’Connell and Ms Natalia Karpukhina as Parent
Representatives for four years.

85. Trust Board and Committees
Any matters of note from the Trust board will be received at the next meeting due to the absence of
Patricia Regis who is a member of the Trust Board. The CFO advised that the Finance Audit and
Risk Management Committee had met this week and received a presentation of the draft audited
accounts which will be signed off at the next Trust meeting on 12" December. Committee also
discussed new improved finance systems that may need to be considered.

86. Main business
a. Head Teacher Report
Governors considered the report of the Head Teacher and the following points were highlighted:-

* A Year 4 teacher has resigned and been granted early release from his contract. Since the
start of this half term the class has been taught by an Assistant Head Teacher who is well
known to the pupils and parents due to supporting them since the beginning of the year. As
from the spring term, they will be taught by a returning teacher until the end of the academic
year.






